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Sanctuary òUnveilingó and Dedication: 

On Sunday, September 2, at 10:00 A.M., we will reopen our newly 

renovated Sanctuary, rededicate it to the glory of God, and 

celebrate the Lordõs Supper by Intinction. 
 

We give thanks to God for the leadership and dedication of those 

who worked so hard to bring this project to completion:  
 

Long Range Planning Committee : Ken Craven (chairperson and dedicated organizer, manager, 

director, and òangeló of the project), John Jackson, Ed Rainwater, Jad Smith, and 

Ozzie Williams  

òTechnical Advisoró: Jacque Park, who got the project from vision to fruition with her 

amazing ability to make dreams come true  

In - reach Committee:   Sara Craven (Jacqueõs stand-in and òangel-in-waitingó for the 

project), Sandy Swanson, and Lucille Rainwater  

Worship Committee:   Veronika Camehl, Debbie Shedden, Lois Atwood  

Church Librarian:  Susan Forrest and her òelf,ó Caro Jackson 

Tapestry Maven:      Kay Stanley  

 

Fall Worship:  

We will also worship in the Sanctuary at 10:00 on Sunday, September 9.  We will then return 

to our regular worship schedule, 8:30 and 11:00, on Sunday, September 16.  Sunday School 

will also then return to its regular time, 9:30.  

 

NOTE: The Church Office will be closed Monday, September 03, in observance of Labor Day  

 

FYIõS From CHARLIEé. 
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Texts and Topics for September:  

September 02 --  James 2:1-10         òWelcome!ó 

September 09 --  Guest Preacher  

September 16 --  Ezekiel 34:11ð16, 20ð24    òIs Someone Searching For You?ó 

September 23 --  1 John 4:7 -21          òLove Comes From Godó 

September 30 --  Revelation 1:4-8         òThe Beginning And The Endó 

 

Adult Sunday School:  

The Adult class continues its study of òWishful Thinking, A Seekerõs 

ABCó by Frederick Buechner.  We will soon be choosing our next study 

topic, so join us now and get back into the Sunday School habit!  We are 

currently meeting in the Café area at 9:00, and will move to 9:30 on 

September 16, when we return to having two worship services.  

 

Wednesday Night Supper and Study:  

Wednesday Night Supper and Study will resume beginning September 19 with 

a study of the Book of Proverbs, which will last through the remainder of 

Ordinary Time, taking us to the beginning of Advent.  As always, supper will 

be served at 5:30; the study will begin at 6:00 and end by 7:00.   Come join 

us for food, fellowship, and study.  

 

NOTE:   If you (and your team?) would be willing to prepare a fellowship 

meal, please call and get on the schedule.  

 

 Church Officer Nominating Committee  

The committee will soon begin its work of discernment, seeking the will of God regarding 

those called to serve the church as elders, and your prayers for this work are earnestly 

requested.  Also, your suggestions for nominees would be appreciated.  You may offer for 

the committeeõs consideration your own name, or that of any other church member you 

feel may be called by God to serve.  Committee members are: Elders Sara Craven and 

Lucille Rainwater; at large members Peggy Bear, Janet Gaskamp, and Ed Rainwater.  

 

Eligibility Note: Any member whose name appears on the Active Roll of First 

Presbyterian Church is eligible for consideration as an Elder.  

 

Process: The Church Officer Nominating Committee will present a slate of 7 nominees, 

including one Youth, to be elected to the Class of 2015 at the Annual Fall Meeting of the 

Congregation. 

 

And Study 
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MAP OF 2ND FLOOR  

Main Event for Youth @ John Knox Ranch:   SEPTEMBER 28-30, 2012  
 

The Focus is on the theological task of BELONGING from the 3rd Intention of Youth 

Ministryé  To work together, youth and adults, in partnership. 
 

WHO?  Youth in grades 6 -12 and Adult Leaders  

WHEN?  September 28 -30, 2012  

COST?  $90 PER PERSON 
 

Keynote Speaker: Rev. Cameron Allen, Hospice -Austin  
 

REGISTRATION DEADLINE is Friday, September 21st  
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YEAR OF THE BIBLE  
 

 It was just one year ago when this newsletter announced Sessionõs endorsement of the 

program we called YEAR OF THE BIBLE .  We dare to implore, cajole, wheedle, shepherd, 

even beg everyone in the congregation to read through the entire Bible together in one 

year!  Many of you signed on, and most of you who did are still at it now as we look ahead to 

the final two months.  Please do not give up now: we are in the home stretch!  
 

This month, September, our Old Testament readings will focus on the books of Ezekiel and 

Daniel.  Ezekiel lived through the conquest of Jerusalem and was taken into exile.  The 

first prophecies are of the coming judgment on Jerusalem, then of judgment on other 

nations, and finally on the future restoration for Godõs people.  The Book of Daniel speaks 

through strange images to the sovereignty of God, assuring the people they can trust God 

despite the difficulties and trials they face.   
 

The New Testament readings are the seven so -called ògeneral epistles,ó which should be 

relatively familiar and easy to read.  They all reinforce faith and encourage exemplary 

Christian living.  

 

Weekly YOTB Questions for August  
By Kim Thompson  

 

08/05/12  

According to Hebrews, how has Jesus as a high priest been made like believers in every way?  
 

Who prays for deliverance from Sennacherib because this  seemingly invincible Assyrian king 

has mocked the "living God"?  

 

08/12/12  

What Persian king does God, in a  prophecy  of Isaiah, call "my shepherd"?  
 

Hebrews tells us that Jesus is a priest along the lines of what mysterious Old  Testament 

figure from the time of Abraham?  

 

08/19/12  

In Isaiah, God's word is compared to rain and snow.  Why? 
 

According to Hebrews, what cannot possibly take away sin?  

 

08/26/12  

Who comes to Philip  saying, "Sir, we wish to see Jesus"?  
 

Which is the longest psalm?  
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FROM THE InREACH COMMITTEE...  

As stated in our Committee article last month, our church 

family has been fortunate to welcome several new mem-

bers this year.  We believe you would enjoy getting to 

know more about them, so we are proud to introduce é  

Wŀƴ ŀƴŘ /ƘǊƛǎ .ŀǊƪŜǊ 
 
¢ƘŜ .ŀǊƪŜǊϥǎ ƳƻǾŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƻŀǎǘŀƭ .ŜƴŘ ƛƴ 
нлмл ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƭŀƴŘ ƻŦ 9ŀǎǘ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ Yŀƴǎŀǎ 
ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ȅŜŀǊ ǊƻǳƴŘΦ  bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мǎǘ 
ƘŀŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŘŘŜǎǘ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ 
ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ Ǉǳƭƭ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŀƛƭōƻŀǘ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 
ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜƛǊ ŦǊŜŜ ǝƳŜ ƛǎ 
ǎǇŜƴǘ ƴƻǿ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ плƊ 
aŀǊƛƴŜ ¢ǊŀŘŜǊ ¢ǊŀǿƭŜǊΣ ϦaƻƻƴǎƘƛƴŜϦ όƘŜȅ ƛǘ 
ŎŀƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǘΦΦΦŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ŭǘύ ƻǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀ tǊƛǾŀǘŜŜǊ ǎŀƛƭōƻŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ 
ŀǊŜ ǊŜŦǳǊōƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ǘǳǊƴ-ƻŦ-ǘƘŜ-
ŎŜƴǘǳǊȅ ǇƛǊŀǘŜ ǎƘƛǇΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ 
ƭŀǳƴŎƘ ǘƘƛǎ CŀƭƭΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ 
Ŏƻŀǎǘŀƭ ƭƛǾƛƴƎΦ 

 
/ƘǊƛǎ ŀƴŘ Wŀƴ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻƳŜ ƛƴ !Ǌŀƴǎŀǎ tŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǊŜǎŎǳŜ 5ƻōŜǊƳŀƴ ƴŀƳŜŘ {ŀǎƘŀ ŀƴŘ о ōŜƭƻǾŜŘ ŎŀǘǎΣ 
{ƪƻƻǘŜǊΣ {ŀƳƳȅΣ ŀƴŘ .ǳŘŘȅΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǎƘŀǊŜ р ƪƛŘǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƴŘ п ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŬƊƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ {ǇǊƛƴƎΦ Wŀƴ ǿƻǊƪǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ hŎŎǳǇŀǝƻƴŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ bǳǊǎŜ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘǳǎ {ǇƻƘƴ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ /ƻǊǇǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǝΣ aŜƳƻπ
Ǌƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ /ƘǊƛǎǘǳǎ {ǇƻƘƴ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΣ .ŜŜǾƛƭƭŜΦ {ƘŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŘƻŜǎ CƛƴŜ !Ǌǘ ŀƴŘ tǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅΦ /ƘǊƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ²ǊƛǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ /ƻƳƳŜǊŎƛŀƭ aƻǘƻǊǎ ƛƴ !Ǌŀƴǎŀǎ tŀǎǎΦ 
 
Wŀƴ ǎǇŜƴǘ ƻǾŜǊ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƊŜǊ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ !Ǌŀƴǎŀǎ tŀǎǎ ŀƴŘ ƪƴŜǿ ŦǊƻƳ ƘŜǊ ŬǊǎǘ 
Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƻ CƛǊǎǘ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ ƻŦ wƻŎƪǇƻǊǘ ǎƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛǘΦ  
 
{ŜŜ ȅƻǳ ǎƻƻƴΗ 
Wŀƴ 
 

ττττττττττττττττττττττττττττττ- 
 

DŜǘ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 9ƛƭŜŜƴ aŀƴƎƘŀƳ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊΩǎ ƛǎǎǳŜΦ 
 

Your In -Reach Committee:  

Sara Craven  Lucille Rainwater   Sandy Swanson 
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though we shift to our newly "spruced up" sanctuary for them.  Then  on September 16 and for the 

remainder of the year, early birds will get to  once again enjoy  8:30 worship in the Fellowship Hall.  

 

Thank you to August's head ushers: Holly Hamilton and Sally Reynolds.  

 

Communion was prepared by Debbie Shedden with wine provided by Sally Reynolds.  

 

@tftrsƍr Bnlltmhnm rdqudqr vdqd9 M`mbx Ldkbgdq+ Rick Roe, and Kay Stanley.  

 

September head ushers are:    Johnny Jackson and Sally Reynolds.  

 

On behalf of the Worship Committee, please accept my sincere thanks for all of you that made our 

summer of Fellowship Hall worship such a wonderful experience. At times we were not too sure of 

what was going on (see how much we miss you Charlie) but we muddled through and had a joyous 

time. For everyone who gave of their musical gifts, for those who assisted visiting clergy, for ushers 

who had to  adjust and do things a little differently,  and for those members who gave so generously 

of their time and talents........I say a very heartfelt THANK YOU!!!!!!!  

 

FROM the Fellowship Committee Ƌ 

 

VDƍQD G@UHMF @ 

 

ƕ- BDKDAQ@SHNM RTMC@X   

  

[ŜǘΩǎ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƴƻǾŀǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅΣ tŀǊƭƻǊΣ bŀǊǘƘŜȄ ŀƴŘ ±ŜǎǝōǳƭŜΗ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŜƴƧƻȅ 
Ϧth¢[¦/YϦ ƭǳƴŎƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ Iŀƭƭ ŀǘ мм ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƻƴ 
ōŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ƘƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ ǇƭŀŎŜǎΦ  aŀǊƪ ǘƘŜ нƴŘ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛƴ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ όǘƘŜ фǘƘύ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀ ŘƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜΦ   
 
[ŜǘΩǎ ŀƭƭ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ 
ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΗ 

Fellowship Lunch... 

 

    happenings  by Veronika Camehl 
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Music Department òNotesó  ... 

      by Yvonne Jaggard, Music Director 
 
 

 

 

 

 

é is beginning its 7th  year.  Wow!  Rehearsals resume 

Monday, September 10 at 5:30pm.  Our weekly practice sessions rarely last more 
than 30 minutes, so weõre usually on our way by 6 oõclock.   If listening to the 
Handbell Choir perform the last 6 years has piqued your interest, then come check 
us out!   Our òBell Choiró practice room is upstairs across from the balcony 
entrance (see Page 3 with the map of the 2nd floor).    

 
òDing-A-Lingsó have great fun making òa joyful noise unto the Lord.ó 

 

The Chancel Choir resumed rehearsals Wednesday, August 29, after a VERY enjoyable summer 
off!  We will return to the choir loft on September 2nd proudly wearing 
NEW robes and stoles which coordinate very elegantly with the 
renovated décor of the sanctuary.   A newly stocked library of anthems 
have been distributed and previewed for September and October with 
the virtue of favorites extolled.   And so it begins againé..  

 
Our numbers have dwindled over the years as high school students 
graduated and headed to college.  The result is, We need more voices!   

If you like to sing COME JOIN US in the Sanctuary on Wednesday evenings immediately following 
Wednesday Night Supper and Supper at 7 oõclock.  Dress is definitely casual and we have a relaxing, 
enjoyable time making music together. 
 

On Sunday mornings we gather upstairs in the choir room about 10:40 to 
warm up our voices and rehearse the morningõs anthem, determine seating 
positions in the choir loft and processional placement to ensure we end up 
there; then head downstairs to wait é. when the processional music begins, 
weõre òonó and on the move!   

 
 
 
 Chancel Choir:  Child Care is available during rehearsals!  Should you have a 
youngster needing supervision, a certified child care attendant is staffing the nursery for Wednesday 
night rehearsals.   This service is at no charge. 


